

14 November 2023

To whom it may concern

## Re: Caludon Castle School – Consultation on Admission Arrangements 2025/26

Caludon Castle School is seeking to consult interested parties regarding changes to its Admissions Arrangements from September 2025. A copy of the Admissions Policy is attached for your attention.

A consultation period will take place from Tuesday 14 November 2023 until Tuesday 26 December 2023, in which the proposed policy will be posted, in full, on the school's website. The school will also consult via social media, the school's newsletter, local primary schools, local secondary schools and Coventry Local Authority. During this time, the Local Governing Body welcome comments on the proposed policy, all of which will be carefully considered prior to the final submission of the policy in February 2024.

## **Consultation on Admission Arrangements from September 2025**

The proposed changes take effect from the beginning of the academic year 2025. Details of the changes are:

• The inclusion within the oversubscription criteria for children of staff who have been employed at the school for two or more years at the time of application for the school place; or recruited to fill a vacant post for which there is a demonstrable skill shortage.

Anyone wishing to respond to the consultation should contact the school in writing to:

Mrs K Steele Consultation on Admission Arrangements Caludon Castle School Axholme Road Coventry CV2 5BD

Or by email on enquiries@castlephoenixtrust.org.uk

Yours faithfully

Ms S Kenrick Headteacher

Encs - Admission Policy 2024/25

Axholme Road, Wyken, Coventry CV2 5BD

T: 02476 444 822 | E: enquiries@caludoncastle.co.uk | W: www.caludoncastle.co.uk

Registered office: Castle Phoenix Trust, Axholme Road, Wyken, Coventry CV2 5BD | Registered Number 8331385



